The National Register and Century Farms


The National Register of Historic Places recognizes and documents historic buildings and other cultural resources worthy of preservation.  Along with providing recognition and a detailed statement of a property's history and significance, National Register listing identifies properties for planning purposes and in so doing assures that these properties will be taken into account in the planning of federally funded or licensed projects.  


Entry on the National Register does not place any obligations or legal restrictions on the use or disposition of the property by the owner.  National Register designation is not the same as historic district zoning or local landmark designation which often requires maintenance and repair standards.  National Register designation requires owner consent and does not encourage public access to the property.  Additionally, owners of National Register properties may apply for a 20% income tax credit for expenses associated with certified rehabilitation of income-producing buildings. Farm buildings, including the farmhouse and/or outbuilding are possible candidates for this program.  For further information on the income tax credit program, contact Louis Jackson at the Tennessee Historical Commission which administers the tax credit program (615/532-1550).


Before a property is considered for the National Register, extensive research and field evaluation for the preparation of a National Register nomination form is conducted by the Tennessee Historical Commission or some other qualified individual or organization such as the Center for Historic Preservation at Middle Tennessee State University.  The nomination of the property is then presented for approval to the Tennessee National Register Review Board at one of its regularly scheduled meetings.  Upon review and approval by the Board, the nomination is forwarded to the National Park Service in the United States Department of the Interior in Washington, D.C. for final consideration for the National Register.  


Tennessee’s Century Farms are well represented on the National Register of Historic Places and several are in the process of being nominated.  For example, the Miller Farm in Dickson County, the McDonald Craig Farm in Perry County, and the Moore Farm in Hawkins County are recent successful nomination projects prepared by graduate assistants and staff at the Center for Historic Preservation. For further information on the National Register process or to have your farm assessed for eligibility, please contact the Center for Historic Preservation at 615/898-2947 or the Tennessee Historical Commission at 615/532-1550. 

